
 
 
 

 

 

  

 

Request for information under the Freedom of Information Act - 2019.242 
Released – 23 August 2019 
 
Thank you for your email received 21 August 2019 requesting information regarding agency 
nursing. 
 
Please find detailed below a summary of your request, together with our response. 
 
Summary of your original request:  
1) How many agency nursing shifts have your Trust used Thornbury nursing services for 
between 1st July 2019 and 31st July 2019?   
 
2) How many agency nursing shifts have your Trust used Thornbury nursing services for 
between the dates of 1/8/2019 and 18/8/2019? 
  
3) Please provide a breakdown of the amount of shifts per ward or department where 
Thornbury were used in July 2019 and 1/8/19- 18/8/19/.   
 
Kent Community Health NHS Foundation Trust has not used Thornbury nursing services to cover 
any agency nursing shifts between 1 July 2019 and 18 August 2019, therefore the answer to 
questions 1 to 3 is zero. 
  
4) Please provide a breakdown for July 2019 of the amount of shifts filled at your Trust by 
other off contract nursing providers (ie non-framework).  Please break this down in the 
same format (ie by ward or department) as question 3. 
 
During the month of July 2019, 43 duties were filled by an off contract nursing provider.  All 43 
duties were within our East Kent Adult Community Service Department. 
 


